Write to your MP
Kim Leadbetter’s Assisted Dying Bill has now completed the committee stage and has undergone changes that pose risks for vulnerable groups in society. Amendments aimed at specifically protecting individuals with Down’s Syndrome and eating disorders have been rejected, potentially impacting these populations.
The legal protections within the Bill have also been modified, changing the oversight role from a High Court judge to a legal practitioner managed by an unaccountable quango of assisted dying advocates.
The debates raised by this Bill have highlighted significant underfunding with palliative and social care services, which need urgent attention and improvement from the Government.
Despite the House's decision at Second Reading to further scrutinize the legislation, MPs need to examine the specifics of the Bill as it progresses out of Committee. The Bill grants extensive powers to Ministers, with many details to be determined through regulations, leaving MPs uncertain about the legislation they will vote on at Third Reading.
Currently, the Bill does not contain sufficient safeguards to protect vulnerable individuals. Therefore, write to your MP, asking them to consider their position and to either abstain or vote no when it comes back for its third reading around 25th April.
Some pro-life organisations have put together template letters and talking points that can be sent to by email to our MP. The helpful email tools should make it quick and easy — just click one of the links below and enter your postcode.

Care Not Killing (CnK)
High Court Judges – CNK Supporter Hub
Society for the Protection of the Unborn Child (SPUC0
Fight the Leadbeater bill – SPUC
Right to Life
Find out how your MP voted on assisted suicide and ask your MP to vote NO at Third Reading
 Scottish Bishops statement
Scotland’s Catholic Bishops: Westminster Assisted Suicide Bill Attacks Human Dignity and Must be Abandoned – Catholic Parliamentary Office
